


  

















Training at the university can be rather extensive.  I always jest that we are trained to use Windex from under the sink counter.  It’s actually true.  The university requires that we acquire a ‘blue EPA’ card (EPA=Environmental Protection Agency), which literally qualifies us to use anything with an EPA number on it, and if you look at the ‘Bleach’ or ‘Windex’ bottles under your sinks at home, they have an EPA number on them. 


Much of the laws rules and regulations that are required for ornamental production come from the EPA, and until recently, the EPA has not had a Spanish translated web site.  Obviously, that ignores the large worker contingent in the ornamental industry.  


The EPA now has a web site devoted to Hispanic workers.  They call it the Hispanic environmental health page, and it concentrates on issues related to the Hispanic community.  The site covers policy issues, but also health issues such as asthma, mold, and carbon monoxide.  Many people lose their lives to carbon monoxide production from burning barbeque grills in enclosed spaces to stay warm during the winter months.


In addition, the site provides information on pesticides and pesticide use � HYPERLINK "http://epa.gov/espanol/pesticidas.htm" ��http://epa.gov/espanol/pesticidas.htm�


See the ‘EPA en espanol’ link at the following web site for more details and information:  


� HYPERLINK "http://www.epa.gov/" ��http://www.epa.gov/�




















I recently attended a rather large contingent of CDFA representatives, university research and extension personnel, and representatives from the citrus and ornamental industries that met at a Citrus Root Weevil, Diaprepes abbreviatus L., infested citrus grove in the Encinitas area of San Diego County.  I spoke to several people there who all expressed the same theme to me.  They had never seen in their careers this many Q and A rated pests that have invaded and established all at one time.  I have been involved in ornamental entomology at UCR for 26 years, and for a full year now, I have been filling in as the San Diego County Floriculture Farm Advisor.  In this time period, I have not seen any thing like this, nor have I been this abnormally busy.  The onslaught is stretching all of our resources to their limits.


To begin with, three separate square mile areas in San Diego County have 


 
































EPA Spanish Translation








Floriculture News & Notes








UCCE San Diego County, Floriculture Farm Advisor


858-694-2857 


 bethke@ucr.edu





June 2006


Volume 1, Issue 6





Threatening Pests and Diseases: Diaprepes
























































































































































































































































UCCE San Diego County, Floriculture Farm Advisor





We’re on the Web! 


See us at:


www.cesandiego.ucdavis.edu/
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Diaprepes Cont.





ANR Publications











been under full quarantine due to finds of the Citrus Root Weevil, and the areas surrounding the infestations are under scrutiny as well.  Two of the three infested areas are landscape plantings and one is an area of citrus.  Unfortunately, these finds are very troubling, especially for the citrus, avocado, landscape, and nursery industries.  Several of the citrus trees in the infested grove that we visited were in serious decline, and we were able to see with our own eyes the devastated roots of the affected trees.  We were also able to collect all stages of the weevil except eggs.  This problem could be huge, but there appears to be a concerted effort at eradication as expressed by the group.  


There will be a meeting soon with the CDFA, the ornamental industry, and extension personnel so that the CDFA can prepare the industry for what will be expected of them if and when they are within a quarantined area.  There are a number of us in the Cooperative extension office (Gary Bender, Cheryl Wilen, Dave Shaw, and Vince Lazaneo) that are involved with the eradication effort.  We will learn as much about this pest as we can and keep you all informed as best we can via popular press articles and through our newsletters.














The following new ANR publications are now


available from ANR Communication Services:





Retail Garden Center Manual


Dennis Pittinger





This study guide was written for individuals seeking to become California Certified Nursery Professionals (CCN Pros).  Developed through a partnership between the University of California Cooperative Extension (UCCE) and the California Association of Nurseries and Garden Centers (CANGC), this practical, easy-to-use manual covers important topics on basic horticulture, soil, fertilizer, and water management, plant problem diagnosis, integrated pest management, landscape design, and nursery sales.  Also contains an appendix summarizing nursery laws and regulations, a glossary and an index.





From indoor plants to lawns – this is also a valuable reference for any career professional in the garden retail trade. As the primary information source for home gardeners, well-trained staff knowledgeable in basic horticulture is important to retailers wanting to better meet their customer's needs. 196 pp. #3492   $25.00





New Free Publications Recently


Posted to the Online Catalog





#8205	 Asian Citrus Psyllid


� HYPERLINK "http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=8205" ��http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=8205�








New Pest Note





74130	Common Groundsel


� HYPERLINK "http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=74130" ��http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=74130�





Recently Updated


Pest Notes





7400	Giant Whitefly


� HYPERLINK "http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7400" ��http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7400�





7488	Hobo Spider


� HYPERLINK "http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7488" ��http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7488�





7480	Oleander Leaf Scorch


� HYPERLINK "http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7480" ��http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7480�

















Don’t miss the 





IPM seminar for retail nursery professionals 





on August 10, 2006 at the Windmill on Palomar Rd. in Carlsbad.  For more information, call Scott Parker at 858-694-2184.
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The San Diego Farm Bureau is providing Spanish CPR (Tuesday, July 18, 5-9PM) and First Aid (Tuesday July 25, 5-9PM) classes for a $35 fee per person that includes a pizza and soda dinner.  They will be held at the Farm Bureau in Escondido.


For more information please call the Farm Bureau at (760)-745-3023.








